Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, May 12th, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.  Members present:  Warren Stolp, Larry Laakso, Jeff Ekholm, Terri Holmbeck and Karine Woodman.  Members absent:  None.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read.  Total receipts:  $1,720.41.  Total disbursements:  $20,998.06.  Total ending balance for the month:  $147,634.50.  Certificate of Deposit:  $67,818.83.  Motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular as read and the road meeting minutes as read.   Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Supervisor Ekholm gave a report on the recent Western Mesabi Mine Planning Board meeting minutes. There is one position on the board open and if any citizen is interested in becoming a board member of the Western Mesabi Mine Planning Board, they may show their interest by attending a meeting which is held on the second Thursday of the month at 6 p.m. at the Bovey Hall.
The roof repair at the sheds has been completed.
Clerk Karine Woodman stated she would be handling all cemetery duties. She would still be contacting Karen Calaguire should she have any questions.
Clerk Karine Woodman did research on a new website. The costs of the website would depend on the term chosen. One year subscription would be $119.50, three year subscription would be $267.68 and 5 year subscription would be 399.96. These prices due include a free domain name, free support with a 30 money-back guarantee. Mrs. Nelson suggested Clerk Woodman contact Troy Iverson from White Ivy in Coleraine to find out his rates for building a website. No action taken.

Long Range Planning Committee wanted the residents to know that their next meeting was on May 27th, 2009 at 6 p.m. in the back room at the Wauk-In Café.

No other old business was brought forward for discussion.

NEW BUSINESS:

Chairman Stolp informed the residents that there may be some money available from the IRRB to replace some playground equipment. Mr. Stolp was unaware whether it was grant money or the Township would have to fill out a request form. Mr. Brian Ekholm had information regarding this issue and would bring up suggestions and information at the next meeting based on his research.

Chairman Stolp informed the residents there will be a public hearing organized by the Department of Transportation on May 14th, 2009 at the Cloverdale hall. This meeting is regarding widening the shoulders on State Highway 65.
Chairman Stolp informed the residents that the City of Nashwauk wants Nashwauk Township to join them in a venture to receive a $1.5 million grant. This grant would provide city water and sewer to the plant, providing this service past the cemetery. The City of Nashwauk needs another government entity to join them in this venture to apply for this grant. It was asked by the residents to Chairman Stolp to find out if the township would benefit financially should they build an industrial site in that area. No action taken.
Meeting reminder for the Annual hearing on unmined iron ore assessment on May 21st, 2009 at 10 a.m. in Eveleth. No action taken.

Communication and correspondence put on file:

· Assurant insurance renewal
· FIREWISE MN
· Thank You

· ElderCircle (Senior Wheels program)

· First Call /2-1-1

· Home Visitor Program

Chairman Stolp asked who was sending a letter to residents regarding contact information for the dust control. It is unknown who was sending this but the information is incorrect. The owner of Dust Be Gone didn’t know who was sending the letter and it wasn’t Clerk Woodman. Should anyone be interested in dust control for 2009, they must contact Clerk Karine Woodman for an application.
Clerk Woodman and Marty Dusterhoft will discuss a plan of action for OSHA training of township employees. They will report their findings at the next meeting.


A motion made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm was made to approve the purchase of culverts for the township roads. Marty Dusterhoft thought the total would be approximately $1,600.00. 
Mr. Van Reese had questions regarding the condition of the township roads. No action was taken. There was a question regarding two tree trunks on Pleasantview Road that were to be dug out. Marty Dusterhoft will be digging them out.
Supervisor Ekholm discussed about a new lawnmower. No action taken.

Mr. Brian Ekholm was going to talk to the representative of FIREWISE to see if he would interested in coming in to speak at a meeting about their services. No action taken.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 7:45 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, June 9, 2009, at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.

ATTEST:

_________________________________________   ______________________________________

Clerk                                                                             Chairman                                                     

___________________________
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